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Our Mission 

Our mission is to live and share the good news of Godôs love, grace, and 

mercy in Jesus Christ, to equip people for discipleship and service, and to 

work for social justice and peace.  

The Mission Statement of First Presbyterian Church, Pasadena 
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Dear Friends, 

To say that 2020 was a year of change and disruption, adaptation and invention is a          
tremendous understatement.  We began with spirits high, a wonderful celebration of my installation 
as your pastor, big crowds for Brown Bag and Bible, and plans for mission outreach and 
growth.  Then, in March, in the space of a few days, the world changed.  The coronavirus was      
declared a world-wide pandemic and every facet of our lives ï and the lives of people around the 
world ï changed.  Ministry continued, albeit in ways we never could have imagined one year 
ago.  In less than thirty-six hours - from the time session decided to suspend in-person worship to 
our first on-line virtual service - I pivoted from how Iôd led worship for over thirty years to relying on 
technology that was new to me and to most of us. 

First Presbyterian was prescient when, a few years back, t-shirts were printed that            
proclaimed, ñThe Church has left the Building.ò  Indeed, the church is not the building, no matter 
how much we enjoy and appreciate the fine structure on Preston Road that we call home.  Though 
unable to gather in person as weôd like, we have continued to be the church ï to worship God, study 
the scriptures, care for one another, and work with our mission partners.  We had two successful 
food drives for Pasadena Community Ministries, continued our outreach to the residents and staff of 
Baywood Crossing and Pasadena Interfaith Manor, filled over one hundred boxes for international 
seafarers, contributed to the efforts of Presbyterian Disaster Assistance to aid those whose lives 
were disrupted by tropical storms, built a water well in a third world nation, and sent countless cards 
and notes to members and others. 

I have led more than thirty virtual worship services, more than fifty virtual devotionals, three 
parking lot services, numerous Bible studies, Session and Deacons' meetings, Ministry meetings, 
book group discussions, Presbyterian Women lessons, officer training sessions, Wonderful 
Wednesday discussions, virtual coffee hours, and even on-line luncheons!  Iôve spent hundreds of 
hours on phone calls, sent thousands of texts and emails, attended three on-line stated meetings of 
Presbytery, recorded prayers for medical staff at Memorial Southeast Hospital, and attended weekly 
on-line meetings with area faith leaders, hospital administrators, county health and emergency man-
agement authorities, business leaders, and public school personnel. 

We started 2020 with an in-person study of Ephesians and concluded the year with an         
in-depth, on-line study of Philippians, which will be completed during the first quarter of 
2021.    Gathering weekly ï even by Zoom ï has been a highlight of the year.  We have proven that 
it is possible ï and fun! ï to study the scriptures together even when we are all on a computer      
instead of in the same room! 

 The most difficult part of the last nine months has been not being able to be together     
physically as we always have taken for granted.  Ordinarily, a large proportion of my time would be 
spent making hospital visits and visits to home-bound members and those who live in communal 
settings.  To safeguard the health of patients, staff, and residents, pastoral visits have not been    
allowed.  I am so glad I was able to meet so many of our members before March, and Iôm grateful 
that technology has allowed me to stay in touch.  I yearn for the time when casual visits are again 
possible. 

 2020 has been unlike anything I ever could have imagined, but God has been with us 
throughout.  We have worshiped God, who transcends all barriers of space and time, and leaned on 
God to keep us close in spirit, even while physically apart.  I pray for us all to stay well and trust in 
God.  In Godôs time, we once again will love and support one another in more traditional ways.  In 
the meantime, let us be patient, constant in pray-
er, and diligent in actions that love and serve the 
Lord by watching out for one another. 

 

Grace and peace, 

Fairfax F. Fair, pastor 
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Board of Deacons 

 
We welcomed our new pastor, Rev. Dr. Fairfax Fair, as the 2020 Deacons continued to carry on 
the tradition set before us as a caring group of 12 members who answered a call to assist in the 
pastoral care of our congregation. Reaching out by way of phone calls, notes, cards, birthday 
cards and visits, our goal was to keep in touch with as many church members as possible 
throughout the year. 
 

A workshop was provided on January 4, 2020, for the Deacons to discuss jobs and                   
responsibilities, ideas to keep in touch with their cluster, where provisions are kept for commun-
ion, grief books, cards, etc.   
 

COVID 19 pandemic required the church to desist having in house services beginning March of 
2020. For the remainder of the year all meetings were held via Zoom. Church services were    
provided through the FPC website and also as driveïin church services. 
 

First Presbyterian Church of Pasadena celebrated their 80th birthday with bagpipes and drive-In 
World Communion Sunday service.  
 

The Deacons provided drive-in flu shots on October 5, 2020, with the help of Nola Bray and 
Walgreens, and 30 shots were given. 
 

We are always grateful for the support and loving guidance from our Parish Associate, Pat 
Abrams, who kept us on track and answered any questions regarding policy or procedures in the 
art of being ñshepherdsò to our ñflocksò. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Donna Coe, Rhonda Haskins 

Deacon Co-Moderators 2020 
 

 

  

 

Class of 2020   Class of 2021    Class of 2022 

Faith Alverez    Glenda Kucera    Sandy Boriack  

Donna Coe    Pat McPhail     Rhonda Haskins 

Brian Davis    Karen Schimnowski   Leah Palmer  

George Yeargin   Ann Wright    Carol Parks    


